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Ref. U- -12021/04/2024-MEC Dated: 14-02-2025 

NOTICE 

Urgent Attention Candidates:  

 

The Eligibility of candidates for Stray Vacancy Round of PG Counselling to be 

conducted by MCC and State Counselling may be noted as under: 

 Candidates who are not holding any seat either in All India Quota or State Quota 

are eligible to participate in Stray Vacancy Round of PG Counselling 2024 to be 

conducted by MCC. 

 Candidates who did not join their seats allotted through MCC in Round-3 are 

‘Not Eligible’ to participate in Stray Vacancy Round of PG Counselling 2024 of 

MCC. However, ‘Not Reported’ candidates of Round-3 of MCC counselling can 

participate in state PG counselling.  

 Candidates who have joined State quota seats through earlier Rounds are not 

eligible to participate in Stray Vacancy Round of PG Counselling 2024 of MCC. 

 Candidates who were allotted a seat in State Quota but have “Not Joined/Not 

Reported”, are eligible to participate in Stray Vacancy Round. 

 The Security Deposit of candidates who do not join their allotted seat in Stray Vacancy 

Round will be forfeited and such candidates will be debarred from taking NEET exam 

for the next year. 

 The Data of Joined candidates of Round-3 conducted by MCC will be shared with 

state counselling authorities and such candidates will be debarred from taking 

admission in state quota counselling. 

 Candidates may contact State Counselling Authorities for any information 

regarding state quota seats counselling. 

 Kindly stay in touch with website (www.mcc.nic.in) for latest updates. 
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